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Dear Ms Ng,

Draft interpretation on foreign currency
transactions and advance consideration

L refer to your letter dated 28 October 2015 inviting our comments on the draft
interpretation issued by the International Financial Reporting Standards Interpretations
Committee for foreign currency transactions and advance consideration (“the Draft
Interpretation”).

The Draft Interpretation provides guidance on how to account for a foreign
currency transaction in which consideration was received or paid in advance of the
recognition of the related asset, expense or income. It proposes that the date of which
the exchange rate is to be used for recording such transaction should be the earlier of the
date of initial recognition of the non-monetary prepayment asset or deferred income
liability, or the date that the asset, expense or income is recognized. For a transaction
which is completed in stages, the relevant date should be established for each stage and
the exchange rate for each date should be applied to the related part of the transaction.
On the initial application, it is proposed that entities will have an option of applying the
guidance retrospectively or prospectively.

We welcome the Draft Interpretation as it would remove the diversity in
accounting for foreign currency transactions which involve advance consideration, We
also note that the proposed guidance is consistent with the International Accounting
Standard 21 which requires a foreign currency transaction to be recorded in the
functional currency by applying the exchange rate of the date on which the transaction
first qualifies for recognition. As we appreciate, to require entities to restate
transactions with multiple receipts or payments which are recognized over a
considerable time would be burdensome for the financial statements preparers. Thus,

IR 678(1) {5/2012}

FPLIMVER A NLES LS G « A KA 00 [ GrRRB S POR A A M AR SR A L » 127 SN ATERE LRLED) SERD BLUYRERARIRLZ 5h « BRfT ISR 28 IR h_?i?} < {IE4 %:R!ﬁli-lﬁifiﬁ.lifﬁ'éfli - )
The Dapariment will usa the infarmation pravided by you for tax purposes and may give some of the information 1o other parties authorized by law to receive it. Except where there is an exemption
provided under the Persenal Data (Privacy} Ordinanca, you have the right to request access to and carrection of your personal data. Such request should be addressed 1o the Assessor.



we support that an option should be provided to the preparers to implement the
guidance prospectively.

We are grateful for the opportunity to provide our comments on the Draft
Interpretation.

Yours sincerely,

(CHAN Qze-/\;:;, Benjamin)

for Commissioner of Inland Revenue



